
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Buggy Owner,  
 
Of approximately 400 buggies in use around LMC, to my knowledge only four are 
street legal. The others are not. They have no ITV (certificate of road worthiness 
similar to a MOT). To get an ITV they would need to have proper seat belts, better 
brakes, lights, indicators, road licence etc. Without an ITV you are driving an 
uninsured vehicle, whatever it might say on your insurance certificate.  
 
The bottom line is that if you drive your buggy around the complex you are breaking 
the law. To be clear, the roads within the complex are Spanish public roads, 
governed by Spanish traffic laws. If you are stopped by the Police, you can expect a 
fine in the region of 1,000 to 1,500 euros and could have your buggy confiscated. If 
you are involved in an accident, you might be arrested and held in custody until the 
accident has been investigated. The local authorities will patrol at any given time.  
 
Legally, it makes no difference whether you are on the way to play golf although, in 
the past, local police have turned a blind eye when it has been clear that the buggy 
is on a direct route from your home to the course. Such lenient treatment cannot be 
relied upon indefinitely and stricter enforcement no doubt would follow if a buggy 
was involved in an accident in which somebody was injured or if the Police felt their 
leniency was being abused. 
 
If you rent your property with the add on of a golf buggy this is handing a potential 
risk to the rental client, but as the buggy owner you would be responsible if there 
was an accident.   
 
Whether there is an accident or not, the Police will clamp down on us if owners allow 
children to drive their buggies. Please DO NOT allow juveniles to drive any buggy at 
any time. Juveniles found by Security in control of a buggy will be asked to leave the 
vehicle in a safe place and arrangements should be made for an adult to pick up the 
vehicle at a later date. If a juvenile is repeatedly caught in possession of a buggy on 
the roads of La Manga Club, Security will be FORCED to pass this information on to 
the local Police.   
 
 If you choose to drive around the club illegally DO NOT have young children on the 
lap of the driver or the passenger as a head on collision in a vehicle not fitted with 
the correct restrains could result in a fatality. Please keep children safe at all times. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  

Ian Hunt – Security Vice-President 

 


